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Caitlin Dunlop                                                                                           Our Ref-SSD-8989-PA-56
Town Planner 
de Witt Consulting 
7 Canberra Street 
Charlestown, NSW 2290 

Attn: Callan Denny (cal@principlepm.com.au)

23/06/2021

Dear Mrs Dunlop,

Catherine McAuley Catholic College (SSD 8989) 
Acknowledgment receipt of Quarterly Review of Stage 1 OTAMP- Condition E10

I refer to the Department’s approval letter dated 21 January 2021 concerning Stage 1 Operational
Transport and Access Management Plan (OTAMP) requiring a quarterly review of Stage 1 OTAMP.

I note that the shuttle bus, bus marshal, pedestrian and traffic management controls identified in the
approved OTAMP have been implemented by the Applicant. I also note that so far there has been no
concerns or issues raised by the staff or students relating to the current OTAMP or the safe use of
the current road infrastructure

Accordingly, I acknowledge receipt of the quarterly review of Stage 1 OTAMP in line with the
Department’s’ approval letter dated 21 January 2021 issued under condition E10 of SSD 8989.

You are advised to continue submitting a quarterly report to the Department outlining effectiveness of
the interim access arrangement including any mitigation measures to address identified safety
concerns until access from the Medowie Rd becomes operational. 

If you have any questions, or wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact
Matt Wood at matthew.wood@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Shiraz Ahmed
Team Leader - Social Projects
Infrastructure Management
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